
  Port of London - River Thames 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS        M22 of 2018 
 

WANDSWORTH REACH 
 

HURLINGHAM & TRINIDAD 
WHARVES CONSTRUCTION 

 

This notice supersedes Notice to Mariners M59 of 2017. 
 
Mariners are advised that contractors working on the Tideway Tunnel Project will continue 
works which involve reinforcing sheet piles, fitting out the berths, and the construction of a 
campshed at Hurlingham and Trinidad Wharves. 
 
Please see the chartlet below depicting the location of the works. 
 

 
 
The works will also include dredging, and with the delivery of materials and equipment. 

During these activities the removal of shaft material by barges will also take place. A variety 

of vessels including Jackup barges, crane barges, tugs, workboats and Multicat vessels will 

be used and the works are expected to take approximately 6 months. The vessels involved 

will maintain a continuous listening watch on VHF channel 14. When required RY flags may 

be exhibited in conjunction with “proceed with caution / slow down requests” in VTS 

broadcasts. 

No vessels other than those engaged in the works or muckaway shall enter the navigation 

exclusion zone depicted by the red line on the chartlet. 



27 February 2018  
Port of London Authority  

London River House, Royal Pier Road,  
Gravesend, Kent DA12 2BG 

 

BOB BAKER 
CHIEF HARBOUR MASTER 

 
EXPIRY DATE: 31

st
 August 2018 

TO RECEIVE FUTURE NOTICES TO MARINERS BY E-MAIL, 

PLEASE REGISTER VIA OUR WEBSITE www.pla.co.uk 

Telephone calls, VHF radio traffic, CCTV and radar traffic images may 
be recorded in the VTS Centres at Gravesend and Woolwich 

 
 

Vessels are requested to be mindful of the nature of the works, their wash when passing the 

works and to pass at a safe distance. 

Further details will be broadcast by London VTS on VHF Channel 14. 
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